
NEWS 

Unfortunately this weeks PTA event had to be cancelled following disappointing ticket sales, however we are looking 

forward to the next events. The team are working really hard to put events in place and would really value your time 

and support if you are able to help. See Mandy or talk to the office for more information. 

Our Governors met for the first meeting of the new academic year on Monday and we were pleased to welcome                      

Victoria Longhi and Emma Wood as new parent governors. Thankyou for giving up your time to help us continue to 

develop as a school. 

We are particularly proud to have been asked to lead the boroughs training provision for new teachers in Phonics, 

following three years of Outstanding Phonic outcomes in KS1, culminating in Hillsgrove having the highest average 

score in phonics in 2016. Well Done to all involved, not least those of you as parents who have attended our phonic                  

sessions and been practicing with your children, some of you even before they start with us! 

Thank you for encouraging your children to sign up to our huge, increased range of sports clubs this term, Fencing 

and Running Clubs amongst others started this week, led by our Sports Leader—Miss Cusselle. Alongside these we 

attended a Girls Rugby Festival, our first football matches of the season were booked in as well as our first School 

 FIXTURES: 

7th October                                                                             

Amadeus Academy Netball Cup 

1st-3rd November                                                                

Sportshall Athletics Qualifiers 

17th November                                                                  

SportsHall Athletics Finals 

24th November                                                                      

Hillsgrove House Rugby Cup 

We are currently negotiating with GLL and will announce 

the dates of our yearly Basketball Camps in the next few 

weeks. It is aimed that the first of these will be in November 

to prepare for January, when we have the county cup. 

We are also playing in the Bexley Netball League, Bexley 

Football League and Greenwich Football League and                 

fixtures will be announced soon. Congratulations to                   

those children selected to the Football team                                       

following our open trial. 

 SPORTS CLUBS                                                                                  

If you have not signed your child up yet for one of our 

many sports clubs as yet, please look at the options with 

your child as we still have a few spaces. We use our 

Sports Premium income to fund half the cost of every 

place in each club in order to make them more                             

affordable, in the aim that every child can take part.                             

COMING UP                                                              

14th October                                                                     

Year 3/4 Harvest Service                                   

19th October                                                                   

KS2 Open Morning                                                          

20th October                                                                 

Nursery / EYFS and KS1                                                  

Open Morning                                                           

21st October                                                                      

INSET DAY 
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RWL wƛƭŜȅ 5ŜƭƭŀǊ ς ŦƻǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
 
WƛƳƳȅ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ  - ŦƻǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ п ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ŘƛƎƛǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘ ǘƻǘŀƭ 

RM 
WƻǎŜǇƘ Dƛōōƛƴǎ ς ŦƻǊ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ōŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƛŘŜŀǎΦ 
 
{ƘŜǊ !ƭƛ ς ŦƻǊ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ƪƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǜǳƭ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ Ƙƛǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 

1O CǊŜȅŀ {ŀǾŀƎŜ ς CƻǊ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭΦ 

CǊǳȊǎƛƴŀ {ƛƳƻƴ ς CƻǊ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎΣ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƘŜǊ ǿǊƛǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪΦ 

1H WŜƴǎŜƴ tŀǊǊ ς CƻǊ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ Ƙƛǎ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΦ 

{ƻǇƘƛŜ IƛƭƭƛŜǊ ς CƻǊ ƘŜǊ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ŀǩǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ 

2FC 
9ƭƭŀ .Ǌƻǿƴƭƻǿ ς CƻǊ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǘƻ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aŀǘƘǎ ǘŀǎƪǎ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅΦ 
 
YŀǾŜŜƴŀƴ w -CƻǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŜȄŎŜǇǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΣ ŀǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ƭŜŀǊƴǘ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΦ 
 

2C WŜƴǎƻƴ [ƻŎƪǿƻƻŘ ς ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŜȄŎŜǇǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǿǊƛǝƴƎ 
 
{Ƙŀȅ WŀƘŀƴǎ-WŀŎƪǎƻƴ ς ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ōŜƘŜŀǾƛƻǳǊ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŜŀŎƘ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 

5H YǊƛǎǝ ¢ǳƎǿŜƭƭ -  CƻǊ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ƳŀǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ƘŀǊŘŜǊΦ 
 
5ŀǊŎƛŜ ²ƻƻŘ πς CƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛƴ ŀ ƪƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝǾŜ ǿŀȅΣ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ōƻǘƘ ǘƻ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘΦ 
 

6H wƻƴƴƛŜ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ ς CƻǊ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘƭȅ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ōŜǎǘ ƛƴ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ŀǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƻǳǘΦ 
 
DŜƳƳŀ WŀƴŜ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴ ς CƻǊ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ƛƴ DǳƛŘŜŘ wŜŀŘƛƴƎΣ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƛƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǘƻ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ  
ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎΦ 
 

6R WŜǎǎƛ ²ŀƭŘƻŎƪ - ŦƻǊ ŀŎǝƴƎ ƻƴ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƴƎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŜŘƛǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΦ 
 
[ŀƴǊŜ ¢ŀȅƻ - ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΦ 
  


